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 Dear Members what a great turnout for our Father’s 
 Day Lunch, where we had about145 people there  and 
 we hope that all the Dad’s enjoyed their bottle of beer. 

 
 I would like to extend our thanks and appreciation to all 
 our cooks, cake makers, helpers and also express our  
 thanks  to all of you for your ongoing support it is very  

     much appreciated, 
 
Regarding our Outreach program, which we have mentioned in previous 
newsletters, we held our first get together at Robert and May Harding’s home 
who we thank for hosting the get—together. 
 
There were 11 of us in attendance with 5 apologies due to previous           
commitments, but of course we would like more  volunteers to help with this  
project so please see page 3 for a write-up on the new program. 
 
Again we remind you that this is purely voluntary and we understand that there 
will be times when you are unable to help out. Also if you know of anyone 
whether they be a current or past member who would like a visit please let us 
know. 
 
Our next lunch is being held on Sunday 10th October where again there will 
be some fantastic food and we will be entertained by Rosalee and Cliff Falk”s 
band “Jammin” as well as holding a raffle. 
 
Carol and Garrath won’t be at our  October Lunch so our Treasurer  Roy will 
be selling the tickets for the lunch so please ensure that you let him know if 
you are a Member, Over 80 or  Over  90. 
 
That’s all for now take care everyone and keep safe and we hope to see you 
at the next lunch. 
. 
 
President Kay Klass 

 



Regular Sunday Lunches 
 
 

Venue : Redcliffe Community Hall 
Corner Morgan Road and Field Avenue 

in Redcliffe 
(entrance also from Grand Parade) 

 

Tickets given out strictly on a first 
come first served basis, we 

are unable to give out tickets for 
those who are yet to arrive. 

 
Lunch served from 12 noon. 

 
Members bringing guests,  

please sign in the Visitors Book 
at the door.  

 
Hope to see you there! 
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Should you object to your Photos  
being posted or published in the  

Newsletter, on the website or  
facebook pages please  

advise the committee members  
accordingly so they can be  

removed. 
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PRIZE DRAWS 

 
Congratulations to our Winners 

 
Lucky Numbers 

 
$25.00   Ralph Reutens 
$15.00    Don Magness 
$10.00    Vivian T   

 
Members Draw 

 
$30.00 Dixie & Evelyn Ferdinands  

 
Jackpot   $70.00 

 
Remember you have to be there  

to be a winner 
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OUTREACH PROGRAM 
 
 
Dear AEAWA Members 
 
We are pleased to announce the formation of a new group within the Association         
focused on some special people in our community – our seniors.  
 
The new group is the brainchild of a few former committee members who saw that there 
were an increasing number of our older members – including some of our founding 
members - who are unable to attend events due to a lack of transport. These members, 
who are either living independently on In Care facilities, appreciate the outreach, not just 
for transport to events and also the occasional visit, especially if our volunteer visitors 
showed up with some of our traditional comfort foods!  
 
The group has had its first meeting and already has a core group of volunteers. 
If you or anybody you know in the community would appreciate some assistance e.g. a 
lift to an event or an occasional visit or some other reasonable request please do not 
hesitate to register by emailing our President kayklass7@outlook.com or calling Kay on 
0410 478 334. 
 
The idea is that the group will be organised into two sections with each covering North 
and South of the River respectively. The group will try to match the requests with the 
availability and location of the volunteers to be as efficient as possible. 
 
Contact for North: Brendan Augustin on 0438925032 
Contact for South: Robert Harding on 0408952216 
 
The group of course is also looking for more volunteers. It is totally understood that  
volunteers will be driven by their own schedules and by putting up your hand, you will 
not be requested to go beyond what time you can dedicate to this effort. Please get in 
touch with Robert, Brendan or Kay if you are in any way interested. 
 
This initiative is recognition of the contribution of our seniors to the community over 
many years and is a small way that something can be given back. 
 
Here is a list of our current Volunteers: 
 
South of the River: 
Robert Harding, Kay Klass, Dennis Koek, Harvey Klass, Jaci Fletcher, Judy Koek,     
Brenda Parasuraman, Philomena Noronha, Valerie Paul, (N/S) Valerie Richards.  
 
North of the River: 
Brendan Augustin, Carol Locke, Gary Fernandez, Kevin De Souza, Mario Byrne, Jacinta 
de Mello, Franz Klassen, Jean Lazaroo, Clifford Sequeria, Brian Leicester.  
 
Thank You 
Kay Klass 
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Cakes on Sale after the Lunch Service 

Menu for the 10th October 2021 Lunch 

Menu subject to change and pictures are for illustrations purposes only 

Rendang and Rice             Lontong 

  Fried Bee Hoon 

 
Kolo Mee 

       Chicken Rice 
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12th Sept 

2021 
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2021 Children’s Christmas Party 

We are getting in early with the notice about the 2021 
 

Children’s Christmas Party 
 

Sunday 12th December 2021 
 

10am—12 noon 
 

Cost per child $25.00 
 
 
 

Forms available at the October Lunch 
 



9 

 

 aeawa.asn.au 
THE  EURASIAN 

Sunday Lunches 
 

Please read carefully  
 
 
 
 

Just a few things to either remind you or know about the Sunday Lunches 
 
 

1.  Please remember that tables and seats cannot be reserved 
 
2. Lunch Tickets cannot be bought for anyone who is not in attendance at the 
 time of the purchase 
 
3. You need to wait until the group of numbers that includes your ticket      
 number  is called  before lining up for your meal 
 
4.   You can only buy one packet of cakes or dessert per person and you 

 must line up yourself for the cakes, but if you are unable to line up to        
 purchase cakes due a disability of some kind a special ticket will be 
 issued so that a family member can buy them on your behalf, please 
 see Carol to obtain the special ticket. 

 
5. Please  inform those Committee Members selling the lunch vouchers that 
 you are over  80 or 90 to ensure you are charged correctly as we don’t 
 wish to offend anyone if we were to ask 
 
6. If possible please bring the correct money to purchase your lunch or 
 drinks as we don’t carry a lot of change 
 
7. Please have your Visitors sign the Visitors Book 
 
8. Should anyone who is not over 80 or 90 be unable to line-up for their 
 meal for one reason or another please see  Carol Richards to make        
 arrangements for the person’s meal to be served to them. 
 
9.   No outside Food or Drinks—alcohol and nibbles excepted 
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Members Affairs 

Carol Richards 

MEMBERS RENEWAL FORM 
 

  Name(s) ……………………………………………………………………………… 
  
  Address  ………………………………………………………………………….…. 
 
  Amount $ ........................................................ 
 
  Membership No ……………………………. 
 
  Send this form to  
  AEAWA Members Affairs 
  PO Box 875, Cloverdale WA 6985                                                                    

 

Visitors 
 

Members please feel free to 
bring Visitors to our         

Sunday Lunches, but we ask 
that you have them sign the 

Visitors Book so that we 
may welcome them to our 

Club. 

 
To become a member of the AEAWA you can    
obtain an application form from any member of 
the Management Committee or  by contacting 
the Association. 
 
If you wish to renew your membership you can  
either post your payment together with the   
renewal form below, pay direct into the bank 
account or at any of the Sunday Lunches. 
 
To pay directly into the bank please note the 
following information 
 
Account Name:  
 
Australian Eurasian Association of W.A. Inc. 
 
BankWest  BSB                       306 042  
           Account Number    082 139 5 
 
Reference: Your name & membership number 
 
 
Fees for 2021 
 
Pensioner :  1 yr   $15  or   3 yrs   $40.50 
Single:   1 yr   $19  or   3 yrs   $51.30 
Family:   1 yr   $28  or   3 yrs   $75.60 
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The Management Committee     
encourages and welcomes         
constructive feedback,      
suggestions even ideas  from     
members, but anything you 
have such as feedback/
suggestions or ideas must be 
in writing and signed and will 
be responded  to in writing in 
a timely manner. 

SUGGESTION 

BOX 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Warmest Thoughts are 

With………..  all our members 

and their families who are  

unwell or grieving. 

 

If you know of someone who  

would like to share their loss, or 

just need a prayer, please feel  

free to contact the committee or 

drop us a line. 

Some important information: 
 
 
Address: 
 
AEAWA 
PO BOX 875 
CLOVERDALE WA 6985 
 
Website:   
 
aeawa.asn.au 
 
Email:  
 
aeawa2302@gmail.com 
 
Phone: 0473 422 381 
 
Facebook: 
 
As this is a private group, 
please see Carol if you wish to 
be added. 
 
Bank Account: 
 
BankWest  
 
BSB  306 042 
Account No: 082 139 5 
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YOUR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

 
President        Kay Klass     
Vice President        Gary Aviet                                   
Secretary        Carol Richards     
Treasurer        Roy Wieffering    
Drinks Stall        Dennis Koek      
Drinks Stall        Francisca Scully    
Committee Member      Brenda Parasuraman 
Committee Member      Mario Byrne 
Committee Member      Rex Frugtniet 
Committee Member      Garrath Ishiguchi    
       
   
 

To contact a Committee Member please ring 
      0473 422 381 or email aeawa2302@gmail.com  

 

 
OCT 2021 

____________________ 
 

10th October 
 

Sunday Lunch 

 
____________________ 

 
NOV 2021 

________________ 
 

14th November 
 

Remembrance Day 
 

Sunday Lunch 
 

________________ 

 
DEC 2021 

_________________ 
 

12th December 
 

Children’s Xmas Party 
 

10am—12 noon 
__________________ 

 
12th December  

 
Christmas Party 

and Lunch 
12noon—3pm 

OUR 

CALENDAR 


